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5.1 

 

 

Road Safety Committee 

 

Date:  

Time:  

Location:  

June 27, 2023 

9:34 AM 

Council Chambers, Civic Centre, 2nd Floor 

300 City Centre Drive, Mississauga, Ontario, L5B 3C1 

and Online Video Conference 

 

Members Present Councillor Stephen Dasko Ward 1 (Chair) 

 Councillor John Kovac Ward 4 

 Councillor Joe Horneck Ward 6 

 Councillor Martin Reid Ward 9 

 Councillor Sue McFadden Ward 10 (Vice-Chair) 

 Anne Marie Hayes Citizen Member 

 Robert Fluney Citizen Member 

 David King Citizen Member 

 Abdul Mannan Mohammed Citizen Member 

 Ibrahim Naqi Citizen Member 

 Jo Pierossi Citizen Member 

 Brant Thompson Citizen Member 

 Mark Currie (MCAC Representative) 

 Louise Goegan (MSTSAC Representative) 

   

Members Absent Michael Matic Citizen Member 

   

   

   

 

Staff / Agency Representatives Present  

Angela Partynkski, Technical Analyst, Environmental Ed., Op Support, Region of Peel  

Max Gill, Supervisor, Road Safety  

Colin Patterson, Manager, Traffic Services & Road Safety  

Catherine Nguyen-Pham, Communications Advisor  

Laura Zeglen, Project Leader, Vision Zero  

Allyson D'Ovidio, Legislative Coordinator 

_____________________________________________________________________ 
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1. CALL TO ORDER 

Councillor Dasko, Chair called the meeting to order at 9:34 AM. 

1.1 Introductions - New Citizen Members & Committee Representatives 

Councillor Dasko, Chair introduced Anne Marie Hayes, returning Citizen Member, Louise 

Goegan, Mississauga School Traffic Safety Action Committee representative and Mark 

Currie, Mississauga Cycling Advisory Committee representative.  

2. INDIGENOUS LAND STATEMENT 

Councillor Dasko recited the Indigenous Land Statement. 

3. APPROVAL OF AGENDA 

Approved (Councillor S. McFadden)  

4. DECLARATION OF CONFLICT OF INTEREST 

Nil. 

5. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING 

5.1 Road Safety Committee Draft Minutes - May 30, 2023 

Approved (R. Fluney) 

6. PRESENTATIONS - Nil 

7. DEPUTATIONS 

7.1 Carol-Ann Chafe and Mary Daniel, Access 2 Accessibility regarding Adaptive & Inclusive 

Micro-mobility 

Ms. Chafe and Ms. Daniel presented on the subject matter. In response to Councillor 

Horneck, Ms. Daniel spoke about education and awareness and Ms. Chafe spoke to the 

importance of design. 

In response to Robert Fluney, Citizen Member, Ms. Chafe noted waterfront trail 

accessibility is improving and noted there are 2 accessible beach mats at waterfront 

parks.  

In response to comments by Mark Currie, Citizen Member of the Mississauga Cycling 

Advisory Committee, Ms. Chafe spoke to the ongoing challenges with respect to 

motorized vehicles in parks and the lack of clarity around accessible chairs and scooters 

versus recreational vehicles.  

RECOMMENDATION RSC-0009-2023 

Moved By D. King 
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That the deputation and associated presentation by Carol-Ann Chafe and Mary Daniel 

from Access 2 Accessibility regarding Adaptive & Inclusive Micro-mobility, be received.  

 

Received 

 

7.2 Laura Zeglen, Vision Zero Program Lead regarding Vision Zero Update: Pedestrian 

Head Start Signals 

Ms. Zeglen presented on the subject matter and provided background information. 

In response to Councillor Kovac, Ms. Zeglen spoke to implementation. Zvonimir Miller, 

Manager, Traffic Signals and Systems spoke to requests for enhanced intersections and 

cost. 

In response to Councillor Horneck, Mr. Miller spoke to Accessible Pedestrian Signal 

(APS) intersections and funding. 

In response to Brant Thompson, Citizen Member, Ms. Zeglen and Mr. Miller spoke to 

bench marking with other municipalities; the decision to implement no right turn on red 

signals on a case by case basis only, and long term considerations such as zebra 

markings.  

In response to Jo Pierossi, Citizen Member, Mr. Miller spoke to the Pedestrian Head 

start signal pilot at the intersection of Stavebank Road and Lakeshore Road and noted 

only positive feedback has been received. 

Robert Fluney, Citizen Member spoke to the success of the pilot project.  

RECOMMENDATION RSC-0010-2023 

Moved By I. Naqi 

That the deputation and associated presentation by Laura Zeglen, Vision Zero Program 

Lead regarding a “Vision Zero Update: Pedestrian Head Start Signals”, be received. 

Received 

 

7.3 Laura Zeglen, Vision Zero Program Lead and Catherine Nguyen-Pham, 

Communications Advisor regarding a Vision Zero Update: Education and Engagement 

Strategy 

Ms. Zeglen and Ms. Nguyen-Pham spoke to the subject matter; provided a recap of the 

action items and spoke to engagement; evaluation; goals; deliverables; milestones and 

supporting the campaigns. 

Members of the Committee engaged in a discussion with respect to the subject matter 

and addressed the following: 
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 "Slow Down" lawn signs; 

 Bollard placement; 

 Automated Speed Enforcement (ASE) and messaging; 

 ASE camera vandalism; 

 Driver behaviour and parking regulations, and  

 Collision statistics 

In response to Ibrahim Naqi, Citizen Member, Ms. Zeglen spoke to having city staff 

speak about collision types in relation to geographic area at a future meeting of the Peel 

Region's Vision Zero Committee.  

RECOMMENDATION RSC-0011-2023 

Moved By Councillor S. McFadden 

That the deputation and associated presentation by Laura Zeglen, Vision Zero Program 

Lead and Catherine Nguyen-Pham, Communications Advisor regarding a “Vision Zero 

Update: Education and Engagement Strategy”, be received.  

Received 

 

7.4 Item 10.1 - Max Gill, Supervisor, Road Safety regarding School Zone Speed Limits 

Mr. Gill spoke to the School Zone Speed Limits report and noted the purpose, cost and 

impact of the speed limit reduction and timing. 

Members of the Committee engaged in a discussion and raised the following: 

 Considerations to implement "time of day" speed limits and enforcement; 

 Considerations to install flashing lights at school zones; 

 Ticketing and communication; 

 Impacts to the community and surround streets; 

 Consistent user experience 

 Parks in proximity to schools, and  

 Costing for additional measures 

Councillors Dasko and Kovac requested staff provide additional financial information 

with respect to implementing flashing lights all school zones and return to the Road 

Safety Committee prior to General Committee. 

RECOMMENDATION RSC-0012-2023 
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Moved By Councillor J. Kovac 

That the deputation and associated presentation by Max Gill, Supervisor, Road Safety 

regarding School Zone Speed Limits, be received. 

Received 

 

8. PUBLIC QUESTION PERIOD - 15 Minute Limit - Nil 

9. CONSENT AGENDA 

RECOMMENDATION RSC-0013-2023 

Moved By M. Currie 

That the following items were approved on the consent agenda: 

 10.2 The Canadian Association of Road Safety Professional (CARSP) 

Membership Renewal (Verbal) 

 10.3 Road Safety Committee Terms of Reference – Draft 

 10.4 Email(s) dated June 14, 2023 from Allyson D'Ovidio, Legislative Coordinator 

to School Board(s) regarding Please Slow Down Lawn Signs 

Carried 

 

10. MATTERS CONSIDERED 

10.1 School Zone Speed Limits report to General Committee dated April 12, 2023 

This item was discussed during item 7.4. 

RECOMMENDATION RSC-0014-2023 

Moved By Councillor J. Kovac 

1. That the Corporate Report from the Commissioner of Transportation and Works, 

dated March 31, 2023 and entitled “School Zone Speed Limits”, be referred to 

staff to provide additional financial information as well as the cost to add and 

maintain flashing lights for all School Zones. 

2. That staff report back to the Road Safety Committee before returning to the 

General Committee with the comments from the Mississauga School Traffic 

Safety Action Committee and Mississauga Cycling Advisory Committee. 

Carried 

 

10.2 The Canadian Association of Road Safety Professional (CARSP) Membership Renewal 

(Verbal) (CONSENT) 
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RECOMMENDATION RSC-0015-2023 

Moved By M. Currie 

That funds in the amount of $750 plus applicable taxes be allocated from the 2023 

Committee budget to obtain an annual membership for Citizen Members from the 

Canadian Association of Road Safety Professionals (CARSP). 

Carried 

 

10.3 Road Safety Committee Terms of Reference - Draft (CONSENT) 

RECOMMENDATION RSC-0016-2023 

Moved By M. Currie 

That the Draft Road Safety Committee Terms of Reference be approved as amended. 

Carried 

 

10.4 Budget Requests for RSC Initiatives (Verbal) 

Councillor Horneck requested considerations for a risk based approach to traffic calming 

and for staff to provide options with respect to the cost and timing for inclusion in the 

2024 Budget. 

Councillor Dasko spoke to allocating funds for promotional material.  

RECOMMENDATION RSC-0017-2023 

Moved By Councillor J. Horneck 

That funds in the amount of up to $5000.00 be allocated from the 2023 Council Budget 

for purposes of developing promotional materials including but not limited to the Vision 

Zero Engagement Strategy and Road Safety Committee Work Plan. 

Carried 

 

10.5 Please Slow Down Lawn Signs, Catherine Nguyen-Pham, Communications Advisor 

(Verbal) 

Ms. Nguyen-Pham spoke the need for an update on the design of the existing signs. 

Councillor Dasko and Councillor Horneck spoke to bringing the signs to the Road Safety 

Promotional Subcommittee for review. 

RECOMMENDATION RSC-0018-2023 

Moved By Councillor J. Kovac 
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1. That the verbal update from Catherine Nguyen-Pham, Communications Advisor 

regarding the “Please Slow Down” lawn signs, be received. 

2. That the Road Safety Promotional Subcommittee work with Communications and 

Transportation and Works staff to develop a new “Please Slow Down” lawn sign 

and return to the Road Safety Committee for final approval. 

Carried 

 

11. INFORMATION ITEMS 

11.1 Citizen Member Updates (Verbal) - Nil 

11.2 Road Watch Statistics - Nil 

11.3 Parking Passes & Active Transportation, Allyson D'Ovidio, Legislative Coordinator 

(Verbal) 

Allyson D'Ovidio, Legislative Coordinator, provided parking passes to members and 

spoke to parking and travel reimbursement in relation to the City's policy. 

11.4 Email(s) dated June 14, 2023 from Allyson D'Ovidio, Legislative Coordinator to School 

Board(s) regarding Please Slow Down Lawn Signs (CONSENT) 

RECOMMENDATION RSC-0019-2023 

Moved By M. Currie 

That the emails dated June 14, 2023 from Allyson D'Ovidio, Legislative Coordinator to 

the Dufferin-Peel Catholic District School Board and the Peel Public School Board 

regarding Please Slow Down Lawn Signs, be received. 

Carried 

 

12. OTHER BUSINESS - Nil 

13. DATE OF NEXT MEETING - September 26, 2023 @ 9:30 AM 

14. ADJOURNMENT 

12:04 PM (A. M. Hayes) 


